
COMMITTEE OF THE WHOLE (WORKING SESSION)  MAY 24, 2006 

ROADSIDE MEMORIALS 
(Referred from the Committee of the Whole meeting of May 15, 2006) 

 
 Committee of the Whole, at its meeting of May 15, 2006, recommended the following: 
 

That this matter be referred to the Committee of the Whole (Working Session) 
meeting of May 24, 2006. 
 

 
Report of the Commissioner of Legal and Administrative Services, dated May 15, 2006. 

Recommendation 

The Commissioner of Legal and Administrative Services, in consultation with the 
Commissioner of Engineering and Public Works, recommends that the City of Vaughan 
adopt a “Roadside Memorial” policy; 
 
And that this report be referred to the Region of York for consideration regarding 
Regional Roads. 

 
Economic Impact 
 
There is no economic impact as a result of the new policy. 

Purpose 

This report is to introduce a Corporate Policy relating to “Roadside Memorials”. 

Background - Analysis and Options 

From time to time, road fatalities occur, with makeshift memorials being erected at the 
scene shortly after.  These memorials generally include flowers, photographs, crosses, or 
a combination of these items. 
 
These memorials have the potential to create distractions to motorists and interfere with 
maintenance of City property and roads. 
 
It may be appropriate to develop a policy to outline the placement and display of 
memorials within the City of Vaughan.  This policy would deal with municipal road 
allowances. 
 
At present, no other municipality in York Region has adopted a policy; the Region of Peel 
has recently developed and adopted a policy. 
 
It is proposed that such a policy would: 
 

 -  provide for recording the memorials as the City is made aware of them; 

- ensure that memorials are placed for no more than a twelve month period after which 
time they       must be removed; 

- ensure that the memorials are discreet and are not a potential distraction to vehicles; 

-  ensure that no damage is done to City property. 



 
Relationship to Vaughan Vision 2007 
 
This report is consistent with Vaughan Vision 2007 in that it promotes matters of 
community safety, health and wellness. The necessary resources have been allocated 
and approved. 

Conclusion 

A roadside memorial policy will improve safety and provide a consistent process for 
management. 

Attachments 

Roadside Memorial Policy 
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Tony Thompson 
Senior Manager of Enforcement Services 






